Bank Lane, Wigan Road, Euxton, Chorley, Lancashire, PR7 6JW \$\mathbb{\alpha}\$ (01257)2634

Website: www.euxtonceprimary.co.uk e-mail: head@euxton.lancs.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs Mairi Ash

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus.

Friday 19th September 2025

Dear Parents.

Euxton Superstars!

Congratulations to this week's class Superstars:

Reception: The Whole Class

Year 1: Isla Year 2: Sophia Year 3: Reggie Year 4: Jada

Year 5: Emily Year 6: Daniel

Well done to you all!

Reception pebbles

It was lovely to present our new Reception class children with their special pebble to place in our worship bowl this morning, to symbolise the start of their worship journey with us. All our Reception children have made an amazing start.

<u>Girls and Boys Football Tournaments</u> Girls

Our girls football team continued their league matches this week with two more determined performances. The girls controlled possession and sustained pressure throughout both games. They picked up another win in their first game and were very unlucky to concede a couple of goals, leading to their first defeat in the second.

Boys

Another determined performance from the boys this week with a 3-0 win in the first game and unfortunately lost 1-0 in the second match. Mr Astle reports that Leo scored a hat-trick in the first game, Noah displayed excellent defending and all the boys worked well together to show excellent team spirit.

Nasal Flu Spray

The school health team are in school on 11th November to administer the nasal flu spray to all children whose parents have given permission. The link to give permission has been sent to all parents via email this week. Please respond asap – the link closes on 15th October. If you don't want your child to have the nasal spray, please complete the section in the link.

After School Club Reminder

Please remember to call the ASC team on **07730777136** as you are approaching school so that the team are aware you are nearby and can get your child ready for collection. Thank you.

Communication policy

Hopefully you've had time to read the new Communication Policy which was sent out to parents on 12th September. Please can we ask parents to now follow the flow chart on how to make contact with staff to arrange a meeting or phone call. Thank you.

Online Safety Parent Session

Please see the attached poster to advertise a virtual Parent/Carer online safety information session. This session will cover all aspects of children's online lives and will cover the risks associated, the latest trends and data and guidance on how you can support their online lives. It is due to take place on **Wednesday 1st October 2025 from 4pm – 4.45pm.** The link to access this session will be shared the week before the event.

Safety talks

Next week Year 2 and Year 6 will welcome a visit from the Fire Service to talk about fire and road safety and the role they play in helping the community.

Talk Zone

Wallet sized information cards have been sent home today with details of a family support service called Talk Zone. This is a service open to all parents and children if you ever need advice, support or just someone to talk to. Contact can be made via text, phone or email. Please also see the information poster below about this great service available in our community.

Class Worships

This year each class will lead a worship for parents linked to a theme. **Y3** will start by leading a Harvest worship on **Thursday 2nd October at 9.05am.** Y3 parents and grandparents are all invited to attend.

A Harvest worship for the whole school will take place on **Tuesday 30th September.** Donations for the foodbank are welcome. Please only bring into school non-perishable items such as rice, pasta, tinned vegetables, baked beans, soups, cereals. Thank you for your support.

<u>Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places</u>

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school. If you are applying to any faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing dates are as follows:

Secondary (Y7 in Sept 2026) – Friday 31st October 2025 Primary (Reception in Sept 2026) – Thursday 15th January 2026

Please do not hesitate to have a chat with me if you would like any additional information.

If you know anyone who is interested in their child coming to our lovely school then please encourage them to come along to our Open Days on:

Tuesday 23rd September, 10:00am Wednesday 22nd October, 10:00am Tuesday 18th November, 10.00am

If you would like to attend, please complete the sign up form found on the front page of our school website.

High School Open Evenings

Please see below many of the local secondary schools Open Evenings information:

Bishop Rawstorne Academy – Thursday 25th September 4 – 8pm

Albany Academy – Thursday 25th September from 5pm

Parklands High School – Thursday 2nd October

Balshaw's High School – Thursday 2nd October 5.30-8.30pm

St Michaels CE High School – Open Day 9th October 9.30am-12pm (please let our school know if you intend to visit during the school day).

Holy Cross High School – Thursday 16th October 4.30-7pm (last entry 6.30pm)

Please check the school website before a visit as some have booking systems on there. Should any parents wish to take their child round schools during the school day then please just let us know. We fully appreciate it's a big decision and we are happy to help in any way we can.

Dates ahead:

Wednesday 24th September – Year 3 meet the teacher session 9am

Thursday 25th September – Year 4 meet the teacher session 9am

Friday 10th October – World mental health day – non-uniform day, children to wear something blue to support Lancashire Mind charity.

Monday 20th October - Parent's Evening from 2.30pm

Thursday 23rd October – end of half term. School closes at 3.30pm. After school club on as usual.

Friday 24th October – school closed for staff training INSET day.

Have a lovely weekend. Best wishes,

Mrs Mairi Ash Headteacher

In our Christian family, we all **SHINE** in the light of Jesus.

Wisdom Compassion Humility Friendship Peace Trust Forgiveness Hope

In partnership with Knowsley CLCs, all parent/carers are invited to an:

Online Safety Information Session

This session is delivered virtually so can be watched from anywhere!

We will share the link with you privately.

This session will cover all aspects of children's online lives and will cover the risks associated, the latest trends and data and guidance on how you can support their online lives.

WEDNESDAY 1ST OCT 2025 4PM - 4.45PM



Children and Family Wellbeing Service

Get advice and support

Someone to talk to Problems at home/school Jobs and training Apprenticeships Staying safe online Sex and health Relationships Mental Health
Self Harm
Bullying
Drugs and
alcohol
Things to do
Housing, rights
and money
What age can !?

facebook.com/LancashireYZ
twitter.com/LancashireYPS
You can contact us 365 days a year

2pm to 10pm



Age 0-19

(up to 25 for young people with learning difficulties or disabilities)

Text 07786 51 11 11

Talk online lancashire.gov.uk/youthzone
Call 0800 511111

lancashire.gov.uk

